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BY EMAIL 

May 10, 2021 

Oana Stefan 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
Brantford Power Inc. 
150 Savannah Oaks Drive 
P.O. Box 308 
Brantford, ON  N3T 5N8 
 
 
Dear Ms. Stefan: 

Re: Brantford Power Inc. (Brantford Power) 
Delay in Filing 2022 Cost of Service Application 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2021-0009 

This letter is in response to your letter dated April 30, 2021, requesting an extension to the date 
for the filing of Brantford Power’s cost of service application from April 30, 2021 to May 7, 2021. 
In its letter Brantford Power noted that it was requesting an extension because “the ongoing 
COVID-19 pandemic has added incremental challenges to the application process, both through 
the current working from home environment and by shifting focus from key internal subject matter 
experts involved in the COS.” 
 
On May 6, 2021, Brantford Power filed its cost of service application. By e-mail dated May 7, 
2021, Brantford Power informed the OEB that it had discovered an issue with the revenue 
requirement calculations and advised that the OEB disregard the May 6, 2021, filing. Brantford 
Power noted that it was working to submit a new application and evidence. 
 
The OEB grants Brantford Power’s request for an extension. Although Brantford Power’s original 
request was for an extension to May 7, 2021, the OEB understands Brantford Power now expects 
to file a “new application and evidence when the updated full documentation is available.” The 
OEB anticipates that the OEB panel hearing the application will take into consideration any 
COVID-19 related delays in setting the effective date for Brantford Power’s 2022 rates. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar 


